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Department of Missouri Well-Represented at the 

142nd National Encampment in Nashua, NH  

The Department of Missouri, Sons of Union Veterans of the 

Civil War, was well-represented at the 142nd National        

Encampment of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War, 

held August 3-5 in Nashua, New Hampshire. 

From left to right is Walter Busch, PDC; Bob Petrovic, PDC; 

Robert Amsler, PDC; James Pahl, PCinC; Sumner 

Hunnewell, PDC; Bob Aubuchon, PCC; Dale Crandell, PDC; 

and Craig Mathews, CC         (not pictured: Ed Krieser, PCinC) 
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Dear Brothers: 

I am pleased to have been re-

elected as the Department Com-

mander. I am very thankful to my 

officers and those who have al-

ready assumed appointments in 

the department. Please thank them 

for agreeing to do this work on 

behalf of our Order. 

I am also excited to announce that 

the department is going to start 

using a groups.io account. For 

those of you who are not familiar 

with groups.io, it is a web service 

that will allow the brothers to in-

teract with each other. There is a 

department group and every camp 

can have a subgroup. Your mem-

bers can then join the department 

group and then their camp. You 

will be able to send an email to 

everyone in your camp or others 

within the Department. So you 

could pose a question to all of your 

brothers in your camp, they would 

all get the email, and any of the 

brothers who knows the answer 

can answer. The answer would go 

back so every one in the camp can 

see it as well. 

 

In addition, there is a calendar 

section. You can post your camp 

meetings and then have the calen-

dar send an email to everyone in 

your camp say a week before the 

meeting to remind them of the 

meeting. 

Grant Camp has that set up now. 

You can also put your events on the 

calendar for all members of the 

Department to see. You can then 

send out an email to everyone in 

the Department about the event 

and ask them to come to it. 

There is a files section as well. You 

can post all of your camp’s files in 

the camp file. You can place your 

minutes and financial information 

for everyone in your camp to see. 

The Department will post all gen-

eral orders and department orders 

in a file and anyone can view them. 

The idea is to get people involved. I 

have already had a request for a 

genealogical group so there is a 

subgroup and those interested can 

join and ask genealogical questions 

or seek help with your genealogy. 

Other subgroups can also be start-

ed. 

Department Orders and General 

Orders will be posted. You can see 

the Department reports from the 

Encampment right now in the file 

folder for the Encampment. 

I plan to visit the camps to discuss 

this initiative and a Department 

order will follow advising camps 

how to set this up. I have seen this 

tool help organizations engage with 

their members and those who par-

ticipate feel more value for the time 

and money. It also makes the 

group more transparent for all to 

see how their Department and 

Camp work. 

Yours in Fraternity, Charity, and 

Loyalty, 

Bob Amsler 

FROM THE EDITOR 

The Editor: What is the most poignant lesson to be learned from 
the events of the American Civil War? 

ChatGPT: The American Civil War teaches us that the conse-
quences of division, the struggle for human rights, the importance 
of preserving the unity of a nation, and the role of leadership in 
times of crisis are all vital lessons that continue to resonate in 
American history and beyond. It reminds us that the pursuit of jus-
tice and the avoidance of violence should always be at the forefront 
of efforts to address societal issues. 

The Editor: Summarize the answer to my question in one word. 

ChatGPT: Unity. 

FROM THE COMMANDER’S DESK 

Do you agree? 
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 Patriotic Instructor’s Message 

Based on material originally submitted by Dale Crandell, PDC 

The preamble of the SUVCW Constitution declares we are a patriotic and fraternal order, pledged to render 

loyal service to our country and promote American citizenship. Autumn has several opportunities for camps 

and members to engage in commemorations and celebrations of patriotic holidays. Does your Camp have 

local Civil War battles or leaders to feature in the Patriotic Instructor’s Message? Send them to the Depart-

ment’s Patriotic Instructor (patriot@suvcwmo.org). 

 

Navy Birthday 

Friday, October 13th is the 248th birthday of the U.S. Navy. The Continental Congress au-

thorized the procurement and manning of two ships on 13 October 1775 for service against 

the British Navy. From this simple beginning the Continental Navy grew to 20 ships by the 

end of the Revolutionary War including the Ranger and her famous commander, John Paul 

Jones, but this fleet was sold-off in 1783 at the end of the war. A standing naval warfare fleet was re-

established in 1794 and has remained in continuous service. 

The Union Navy’s primary mission during the American Civil War was blockade of Confederate ports, a form 

of economic warfare to starve the Confederacy from selling their cash crop –cotton.  They also assisted the 

Union Army with their invasion of coastal cities in the Carolinas and capture of New Orleans.  Important to 

naval history was the Battle of Hampton where the USS Monitor and CSS Virginia, the first two ironclads 

battled. 

For more information: https://www.history.navy.mil/browse-by-topic/commemorations-toolkits/navy-

birthday.html 

Missouri Day 

Missouri Day is the third Wednesday in October, which this year falls on October 18th. Anna Brosius 

Korn was a schoolteacher and Missouri native living in Oklahoma when she proposed in 1913 a day 

dedicated to celebrating Missouri across the country. She proposed October 1st honoring another 

Missourian, Samuel Clemens (Mark Twain) who stated, “Missouri is at her best in October.”  Anna 

lobbied for two years until Missouri Day was adopted as the first Monday in October in 1915. It was 

moved to the third Wednesday in 1969. Anna defined the day as:  

Primarily to unite all organizations in bonds of fraternal feeling; to foster a love for our history; to teach the ris-

ing generations of boys and girls the glories of Missouri; to encourage patriotism and promote all lines of inter-

est in our forward march of progress. 

For more information: https://www.sos.mo.gov/default.aspx?PageID=5963 

Election Day 

Tuesday, November 7, 2023, is election day throughout the United States. Especially in 

presidential and midterm election years, voting would have already started or would 

start soon in Missouri and Arkansas with mail-in and in-person absentee voting. The 

practice of voting by mail has roots in the American Civil War. Most northern states au-

thorized Union camps to form special election boards and voter registration for soldiers 

to vote in the 1864 Presidential election between incumbent Republican Abraham Lincoln and Democrat George 

McClellan. 

Whatever your politics or party affiliation, vote; it is one of the greatest rights in the United States. 

mailto:patriot@suvcwmo.org
https://www.history.navy.mil/browse-by-topic/commemorations-toolkits/navy-birthday.html
https://www.history.navy.mil/browse-by-topic/commemorations-toolkits/navy-birthday.html
https://www.sos.mo.gov/default.aspx?PageID=5963
http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoS2Bx2ZOw0gAkDmJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?p=U.S.+Navy+logo&n=30&ei=utf-8&y=Search&fr=att-portal&b=113&tab=organic&w=300&h=301&imgurl=www
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 Marine Corps Birthday 

Friday, November 10th is the 248th birthday of the U.S. Marine Corps. The Continental 

Congress authorized two battalions of Marines on 10 November 1775 of “good seamen 

or so acquainted with maritime affairs as to be able to serve for and during the present 

war with Great Britain and the Colonies.”  Philadelphia’s Tun Tavern is regarded as the 

Corps birthplace, where the first Marines were recruited by Captain Samuel Nicholas. 

The Continental Marines were disbanded at the end of the Revolutionary War in 1783 

and re-established in 1798 by an Act of Congress and has remained in continuous service.   

The Union Marine Corps strength did not exceed 2,000 for the duration of the war. Being the infantry for 

the Union Navy, they were in combat at Fort Sumter, Battle of Honey Hill, Battle of Drewry’s Bluff, and 2nd 

Battle of Fort Fisher. 

For more information: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Marine_Corps_birthday 

Veterans Day 

Veterans Day is Saturday, November 11th. This national holiday, originally Armistice 

Day commemorating the end of the First World War honors the 24.9 million who 

served in our military, from the Revolutionary War to today’s United States Armed 

Forces. An important, core activity of our parent organization, the GAR, was the care 

and welfare of veterans. As the heirs of the GAR, the SUVCW has a responsibility for 

the care and welfare of our modern veterans.   

SUVCW brothers who served honorably in the Armed Forces are authorized to wear the Military Service 

Medal. Brothers who received a Campaign Ribbon-Medal are authorized to wear the War Medal. 

For more information: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Veterans_Day 

National Guard Day 

National Guard Day is celebrated on December 13th and commemorates the first North 

American militia force established in 1636 to protect Massachusetts Bay. The citizen-soldier 

has served America in war, civil unrest, and natural disaster from colonial to modern times. 

The first effort to regulate state militias was the Militia Act of 1792. Our modern National 

Guard was organized under the National Defense Act of 1916; every state, territory, and dis-

trict maintain a National Guard of soldiers and airmen for local emergencies, but they are also available for 

integration into the U.S. Army and U.S. Air Force for wartime service. 

While many states had militia during the American Civil War, the states need to raise large numbers of army 

regiments for federal service to meet their allotted quotas. Some state militias were transferred to federal 

service or called up for local battles. 

For more information: https://www.nationalguard.mil/Features/2021/385th-Birthday-The-National-Guard 

Wreaths Across America  

Wreaths Across America is Saturday, December 16th. What started in 1992 with the 

donation of 5,000 surplus wreaths placed at Arlington National Cemetery has grown 

into a national holiday season tradition.  Each December volunteers in all 50 states 

place wreaths at veteran gravesites. Although not a requirement, camps and brothers 

are asked to register the events with National Wreaths Across American Day at: 

https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Marine_Corps_birthday
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Veterans_Day
https://www.nationalguard.mil/Features/2021/385th-Birthday-The-National-Guard
https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org
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 Thomas Fletcher Camp #47 – De Soto, MO 

Meets 6:30pm, at Redeemer Lutheran Church, 1620 Boyd Street, unless otherwise noted   
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U.S. Grant Camp #68 – St. Louis, MO 
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U.S. Grant Camp #68 – St. Louis, MO (Continued )  
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“I felt like anything rather than rejoicing at the downfall of a foe who had 
fought so long and valiantly, and had suffered so much for a cause, though 
that cause was, I believe, one of the worst for which a people ever fought, 

and one for which there was the least excuse.”          - Ulysses S. Grant 

U.S. Grant Camp #68 – St. Louis, MO (Continued )  

General of the Armies U.S. Grant Remembrance Day at U.S. Grant NHS, Affton, MO on 22 July 2023 
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Phelps Camp #66 – Springfield, MO 
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Lt. Col. St. James Camp #326 – Ste. Genevieve, MO 
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Lt. Col. St. James Camp #326 – Ste. Genevieve, MO 
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Brian Smarker, PDC 

Westport Camp #64 

Together, my wife, Scarlet, and I set out U.S. flags on vet-
erans' graves at Brooking Cemetery in Raytown on Friday, 
May 20 after not being able to drum up any voluntary help 
for the day before.  It is a task that we were unable to com-
plete until the next day.   

As expected, many people were coming to pay respects for 
their loved ones and some approached us to inquire about 
placing a flag on their veteran's grave.  We obliged and 
added their veteran family members to our list.  One of 
those requests came from Dan Stilley, JVC of Franklin 
Camp #5 in the Kansas Department. 

The day after Memorial Day, I went to pick up the flags 
alone because my wife had to work as did some of the usu-
al volunteers.  Even though I've been helping John Martin, 
PDC, do this since about 2005, it was eventually handed 
over to me to lead.  John started this venture many years 
ago. 

Of all the years I've been doing this, I've never actually 
covered all of the sections in the cemetery until this 
year.  In one of the sections that I had never placed flags 
in, I came across a grave marker with the name Louis W. 
Nelson.  I mentioned to my wife that when I was in high 
school, I had a coworker named Lou Nelson at Overland 
Steel Inc. in North Kansas City.  He taught me everything I 
know about drafting and welding symbols for the structur-
al steel drawings.  I worked there for three years and then 
went to Silicon Valley to apply my electronics training 
from the school I recently graduated from.   

In 1984, I returned home on vacation to visit family and 
friends including a visit to OSI.  While there, I learned of 
Lou's passing.  The year of death on the grave marker was 
1983.  After placing the flags, I looked up the obituary in 
the Kansas City Star for Louis Nelson interred at Brooking 
Cemetery and discovered this was the burial location of my 
former coworker.  It was an extra special honor for me to 
place a flag on his grave and now I look forward to doing it 
every year.  He definitely had a huge influence on me when 
I was a teenager.  Lou was a Navy veteran of WWII and 
Korea. 

Out of gratitude and respect for their honorable service, 
one-by-one, each veteran's name was recited as we placed 
flags on their graves. 

 Westport Camp #64 — Kansas City, MO 
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Francis J. Wilhelmi Camp #17 – Washington, MO 

Brothers from the Major Francis 
Wilhelmi Camp #17 presented at 
the St. Clair Historical Museum. 

Participants included: JVC Pat 
Burke, SVC Gary Dunakey, Glen Al-
sop, PDC, Randal Baehr, PCC,  and 
Ron Burke PCC, all of whom are 
pictured above at the informational 
booth that was set up for the event.  



  

 

McPherson Camp #1— Springdale, AR  

Murphy Camp #2 — Little Rock, AR  

Tarkington Camp #3 — Van Buren, AR  

Lillie Camp #6 – Jefferson City, MO 

Wilhelmi Camp #17 — Washington, MO 

Fletcher Camp #47 — De Soto, MO 

Westport Camp #64 — Kansas City, MO 

Phelps Camp #66 — Springfield, MO 

Grant Camp #68 — St. Louis, MO 

Spradling Camp #72 — Fort Smith, AR 

St. James Camp #326 — Ste. Genevieve, MO 

Tiger Camp #432 — Columbia, MO  

Is there a Sons of Union Veterans Camp in 

your neck of the woods? Find out more 

about us at http://suvcwmo.org 

Note that while some camps may not have reported         

exclusive activities this time, members of camps across   

the Department participate in each other’s events.  



Was your ancestor an officer for the Union during the Civil War? 

MOLLUS Missouri Commandery 

 Sumner Hunnewell, Commander    Daniel Jackson, Senior Vice-Commander 

  Randal A. Burd, Jr., Junior Vice-Commander 

 Dale Crandell, Treasurer               Gary Scheel, Recorder 

https://suvcw.org/mollus/mollus.htm 

https://suvcw.org/mollus/mollus.htm
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General Order #24(a), 1 August 2023— Weapons Regulation (Amended, search clause added) 

(Overturned by the 142nd National Encampment, along with General Order #24, 21 May 2023 — Weapons 
Regulation) Find the full orders at http://suvcw.org. 

 

General Order #28, 5 August 2023— National Award and Housekeeping 

National Awards  

1. The Meritorious Service Award – The award consists of a certificate awarded at the discretion of the 
Commander-in-Chief to a Brother of the Order for exceptional service to the Order or to society.  

 Michael L. Lance, Lt Cmdr Edward Lea USN Camp #2, Dept of Texas  

 Kent Peterson, Camp, Dept of Wisconsin  

 Benjamin J. Frail, Major Sullivan Ballou Camp #3, Dept of Rhode Island, for his steadfast 
 work and support during this last year as National PI, Chairman of Promotion and Marketing, Chair
 man of  Memorial University and National Chief of Staff.  

 Michael Zafran, Sheridan Camp #2, Dept of Illinois, recommended by Brother Chaplain Jerry 
 for his work in Graves Registration, Grave Marker installation and Patriotic Instructors work. 

 

2. The Meritorious Service Award with Gold Star – This award consists of a certificate and a ½ inch 
Gold Star appliance to be worn on the ribbon of the Brothers Membership badge. The award is presented by the 
Commander-in-Chief, with the concurrence of the Council of Administration, to a Brother who has served the 
Order for an extended period in an outstanding and exemplary manner or for an extraordinary action by a 
Brother. Recommendations for this award are to be made to the Commander-in-Chief no later than 45 days 
prior to the National Encampment and accompanied by an appropriate Citation utilizing SUVCW Form 17, 
which can be found on the National Website. If the Commander-in-Chief concurs with the recommendation, he 
will bring the recommendation before the Council of Administration for consideration. A majority vote of the 
members of the Council of Administration is required to authorize the Commander-in-Chief to make the 
presentation.  

Roger Leturno, Dept of Chesapeake  

 

3. The Doctor Mary Edwards Walker Award -- This award may be presented by the Commander-in-Chief 
or a Department Commander to a female member of one of the Allied Orders in recognition of and appreciation 
for her outstanding service to the SUVCW. At the National level, she must be recommended by a Past Depart-
ment Commander, Past Commander-in-Chief, the Commander-in-Chief, or an elected National Officer. At the 
Department level, she must be recommended by a Past Camp Commander, Past Department Commander, Past 
Commander-in-Chief, or the Department Commander. a. The Commander-in-Chief may present up to three 
awards in any one year. A Department Commander may present up to two awards in any one year. It is not 
mandatory for either the Commander-in-Chief or a Department Commander to present this award. b. The 
medal shall be gold in color. The obverse bears a portrait of Doctor Mary Edwards Walker wearing a Medal of 
Honor within a raised bordure bearing the inscription “Doctor Mary Edwards Walker Medal” above and SU-
VCW below, separated by stars. The reverse of the medal will be inscribed as follows: “Awarded in grateful ap-
preciation for service to the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War.” (Note: the reverse also bears the copy-
right © 2011 SUVCW) c. The medal shall be suspended from a neck ribbon, gold in color for national awards 
made by the Commander-in-Chief, and dark red for awards made by a Department Commander. The medal is 
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accompanied by a certificate which should be presented with the medal. The medal may be presented in ac-
cordance with the ceremony in the “Ritual & Ceremonials.”  

Allison Pollitt, National President, ASUVCW  

Lynne Dolan, National President, DUVCW  

Elizabeth Null, National President, LGAR 

 

4. The Certificate of Recognition – This award is presented by the Commander‐in-Chief to any individual 
or entity which has contributed significantly to the Order, assisted in maintaining the memory of the Grand 
Army of the Republic, or exemplified the ideals and purposes of the SUVCW. Recommendations for this award 
will be made to the Commander-in-Chief no later than 60 days prior to the National Encampment. The Com-
mander-in-Chief will solely make the final determination for presenting the award and he is under no obliga-
tion to make such an award.  

Edward Manak, Camp #3, Dept of Florida for his Fraternal and Charitable support of his Camp and the 
entire Department of Florida over the last several years.  

5. The Abraham Lincoln Commander-in-Chief’s Award – This award is presented by the Commander-
in-Chief at his discretion to the SUVCW Camp, which he judges to be the most outstanding Camp within the 
Order during his term of office. Recommendations for this award will be made to the Commander-in-Chief no 
later than 60 days prior to the National Encampment. The Commander-in-Chief will solely make the final de-
termination for presenting the award and he is under no obligation to make such an award.  

Colonel Louis R. Francine Camp #7, Department of New Jersey, for their support of Toys For Tots, 
Veterans groups locally, Headstone replacement and procurement and returning Civil War artifacts to their 
rightful States.  

6. The Cornelius F. Whitehouse Award – This award is presented by the Commander-in-Chief at his dis-
cretion to the Brother whom he judges to be the most outstanding member within the Order during his term of 
office. Recommendations for this award will be made to the Commander-in-Chief no later than 60 days prior to 
the National Encampment. The Commander-in-Chief will solely make the final determination for presenting 
the award and he is under no obligation to make such an award.  

I was honored to be able to present two awards.  

Robert Payne, Department of Michigan, for his dedication and devotion to the Sons of Union Veterans of 
the Civil War. It is he that salvaged the new SUVCW website design from total failure, with his expertise in the 
area he is the reason the design phase was corrected, and the online presence of the website was able to happen 
as of 1 April 2023. Without his determination, we most likely would still have no website. He has also been a 
trusted confidant during my entire administration. Please read my 142nd National Encampment C-in-C Offic-
ers report for more information.  

James "Jim" Lyon, PDC Department of Illinois, for his dedication to the SUVCW, even after he stepped 
down as Quartermaster due to an injury to his back, he stepped back up when PCinC Donald Shaw the newly 
elected Quartermaster passed away after just 5 months. Jim agreed to take back on the responsibilities of Quar-
termaster until the National Encampment when we could elect a new Quartermaster. Jim worked through his 
pain to get the Quartermaster store back up and running and the suppliers back online. Unfortunately, Brother 
Jim was rushed to the hospital for emergency back surgery, just two months short of the National Encamp-
ment.  
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7. The David R. Medert Award (formerly The B.F. Stephenson Award) – This award is presented to 
the individual Brother who recruits the greatest number of new members during the period from 1 April 
through 31 March. The award is presented by the Commander-in-Chief based upon the information provided 
within the Annual Reports received by the National Executive Director No later than 31 May.  

John A. Mills (7), E.P. Marrs Camp #5, Dept of Kentucky 

 

8. The Augustus P. Davis – Conrad Linder Award – This award is presented to the Department with the 
greatest number of new members during the period 1 April through 31 March. The award is presented by the 
Commander-in-Chief based upon the information provided within the Annual Reports received by the National 
Executive Director no later than 31 May.  

Department of Chesapeake 

 

9. The U.S. Grant Cup – This award is presented to the Department with the greatest percentage increase in 
membership during the period 1 April through 31 March. The award is presented by the Commander-in-Chief 
based upon the information provided within the Annual Reports received by the National Executive Director no 
later than 31 May.  

Department of Iowa  

 

10. The Under Forty Award – This award is presented to the Department with the greatest number of new 
members under age forty (40) during the period 1 April through 31 March. The award is presented by the Com-
mander-in-Chief based upon the information provided within the Annual Reports received by the National Ex-
ecutive Director no later than 31 May.  

Department of Pennsylvania 

 

11. The Marshall Hope Award For Best Newsletter – This award is presented by the Commander-in-
Chief to the Department and Camp Newsletter he judges to be the most outstanding in the Order during his 
term of office or by a Department Commander to the Camp Newsletter he judges to be the most outstanding in 
his department. Recommendations addressed to the Commander-in-Chief for this award must be received no 
later than 60 days prior to the National Encampment. The Commander-in-Chief will solely make the final de-
termination for presenting the award and he is under no obligation to make such an award.  

Department: The March, Department of Georgia and South Carolina  

Camp: Harriet Lane, Camp #2, Department of Texas  

 

12. The Joseph S. Rippey Award – This award is presented to a new Camp, which was chartered within the 
last calendar year and determined to be active in the areas of recruiting, Civil War graves registration, and Civil 
War memorials assessment. The Commander-in-Chief will solely make the final determination for presenting 
the award and he is under no obligation to make such an award.  

No Recommendations from Department Commanders, No Award Given  
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13. The National Aide Award – This award may be presented by the Commander‐in-Chief to any Brother 
who recruits five or more members during his term of office. Recipients of this award are recognized in General 
Orders and may wear the National Ribbon behind their respective membership badge for a period of twelve 
(12) months. Recommendations for this award will be made to the Commander-in-Chief no later than 60 days 
prior to the National Encampment. The Commander-in-Chief will solely make the final determination for pre-
senting the award and he is under no obligation to make such an award.  

Roderick Fraser, (6), Colonel Robert Gould Shaw Camp No. 54, Department of Massachusetts  

Howard G. Black Jr., (5), Daniel Chaplin Camp #3, Department of Maine  

Bryan Sigmund (6), Colonel Louis R. Francine Camp #7, Dept of New Jersey  

John A. Mills (7), E.P. Marrs Camp #5, Dept of Kentucky  

 

14. The Horace Greeley Award – This award is presented annually by the Commander-in-Chief to the De-
partment or Camp judged to have the most outstanding website or by a Department Commander to the Camp 
website he judges to be the most outstanding in his department. Criteria would be (1) Promoting The SUVCW 
mission, (2) Information on activities, (3) Information on membership, (4) Stories about members and ances-
tors, and (5) Listing of Camp and/or Department officers. Recommendations for this award, from Camp or De-
partment Commanders addressed to the Commander-in-Chief for this award must be received no later than 60 
days prior to the National Encampment. The Commander-in-Chief may also use his own observations and will 
solely make the final determination for presenting the award.  

Department: Department of Rhode Island  

Camp: Curtenius Guard Camp #17, Lansing/Sunfield, Michigan  

 

15. Elmer (Bud) Atkinson Lifetime Achievement Award (formerly the Lifetime Achievement 
Award) – This award is presented by the Commander-in-Chief to recognize Brothers of the Order who have a 
minimum of thirty (30) years with the Order and have provided significant and continuous support over that 
entire timeframe as either a full member or an associate. The Commander-in-Chief has sole discretion for this 
award and is not obligated to make an award but is not limited to the number of awards he can make during his 
term of office.  

Leo F. Kennedy, Department of Rhode Island  

John A. Mills III, E.P. Marrs Camp #5, Dept of Kentucky, Over 30 years of continued service while al-
ways honoring our Boys in Blue, working with his camp, and recruiting.  

 

16. The John C. Clem Award for the most Outstanding Junior Member – This award was established to pro-
mote greater involvement by Junior Members of the SUVCW and recognize their outstanding contributions. 
Criteria for the award include participation in Camp activities, promoting the SUVCW through school and 
youth programs, or other activities that would promote the memory of the Boys in Blue. Recommendations for 
this award will be made to the Commander-in-Chief no later than 60 days prior to the National Encampment. 
The Commander‐in-Chief will solely make the final determination for presenting the award and he is under 
no obligation to make such an award.  

William Trafford, DOB 4 August 2014, Major Sullivan Ballou Camp #3, Department of Rhode 
Island. A Brother that takes part in meetings, cemetery restoration projects and ceremonies throughout the 
year.  
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17. The Chaplain William Corby Award – This award may be presented by the Commander–in–Chief to 
any Department or Camp Chaplain for outstanding ministry leadership in the Department or Camp, upon the 
recommendation of the National Chaplain. Recommendations for this award are to be made to the National 
Chaplain no later than 60 days prior to the National Encampment. The Commander-in-Chief will solely make 
the final determination for presenting the award and he is under no obligation to make any such award.  

Chaplain Jerry declined to nominate anyone for this award before prior to the cutoff point but presented three 
awards on the floor of the National Encampment, please contact him for their names.  

 

18. The Chaplain Jerome W. Kowalski Award – This award may be awarded by a Department Com-
mander, upon the recommendation of the Department Chaplain, to a camp chaplain for outstanding ministry 
leadership in his camp. Recommendations are to be made no later than 60 days prior to a Department En-
campment. The Department Commander will solely make the final determination for presenting the award and 
he is under no obligation to make any such award.  

NOT AN NATIONAL AWARD 

 

19. The SUVCW Flag Certificate Program – This certificate program was established to recognize exem-
plary Patriotism in the display of the Flag of the United States of America. Certificates may be awarded by 
Camps or Departments to individuals, companies, or agencies, which proudly, conspicuously, and properly fly 
or display the US Flag. Businesses which fly flags as advertising should not be considered for this award. Rec-
ommendations and nominations for this certificate are made to the Camp, Department, or National Patriotic 
Instructors who will make the final determination for presenting the certificate. Any Brother may nominate 
candidates to a Patriotic Instructor for Recognition.  

Dan's Place, 880 Victory Highway West Greenwich, Rhode Island, Recommended by Benjamin J. 
Frail National Patriotic Instructor. 

 

20. The Founder’s Award – This award is presented a maximum of once per calendar year to a group or in-
dividual who performs outstanding service in the memory of Union Civil War Soldiers. The Award consists of a 
walnut plaque with the name of the recipient and the year of presentation engraved in wood. A permanent 
plaque with the names of the recipients is maintained in the National Headquarters of the SUVCW. No member 
of the SUVCW or any organization which is part of the Allied Orders of the GAR is eligible for this award. The 
Commander-in-Chief on behalf of the Council of Administration presents this recognition. Recommendations 
may be made to the Council of Administration through the National Secretary. The Council of Administration 
makes the final determination. The award is made solely at the discretion of the Council of Administration and 
the Council of Administration is under no obligation to make such an award.  

Ms. Debbie Neece of the Bartlesville Area History Museum in Bartlesville, Oklahoma 

 

Housekeeping: 1. Encampment Committees were discharged, and I thank them for their duties. 2. Thank you to 
the Host Committee for their attention to detail. 3. Thank you to the Hotel for their assistance. 4. Congratula-
tions to Brother Robert J. Wolz, PCinC for being given the honorary rank of Past Commander-in-Chief.   

So Ordered on this 5th Day of August 2023  

Bruce D. Frail  

Commander-in-Chief Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War  
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General Order #2 (Amendment), 10 August 2023 — General Order on Membership Quali-
fications Ratification 

1. The 142nd National Encampment of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War passed the follow-
ing change to the SUVCW Constitution, which must be ratified by more than 50% of the Depart-
ments. 

 a. Recommendation 1: The Constitution of the Order is hereby amended as follows: 

 Article III, Eligibility to Membership, is hereby amended to read as follows: 

 

 All male descendants, for the purpose of this Constitution, and all Regulations, Orders, and other 
 official acts of the National Organization; Departments and Camps “male” is defined as a person 
 who was biologically male at birth, whether through lineal or collateral lineages specified in Arti
 cle VII of this Constitution who are blood relatives of soldiers, sailors, marines or members of the 
 Revenue Cutter Service, who were regularly mustered and served honorably in, were honorably 
 discharged from, or died in the service of the Army Navy, Marine Corps or Revenue Cutter Ser
 vice of the United States of America or such State regiments as were called into active service and 
 were subject to orders of United States general officers, during the War of the Rebellion between 
 April 12, 1861 and April 9, 1865; who have never been convicted of any infamous or heinous 
 crime; and who have, or whose ancestors through whom membership is claimed have, never vol
 untarily borne arms against the Government of the United States of America shall have eligibility 
 to membership.  

 b. Recommendation 2The Constitution of the Order is hereby amended as follows: 

 Article VII, Section 2, Subsections (a) and (b) are hereby amended to read as follows: 

 Section 2. Associates. There shall be two classes of Associates.  
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Find all National General Orders, Forms, and More at: https://www.suvcw.org/ 

 1. Associates are males, a person who was biologically male at birth at least fourteen (14) years of age who do not 
 meet the blood relative qualifications stipulated in Article III of this Constitution and Section 5 of the Articles of 
 Incorporation but otherwise meet the requirements of membership established by the National Organization.  

 2. Junior Associates are males being a person who was biologically male at birth, at least six (6 ) years of age but    
 less than fourteen (14) years of age who do not meet the blood relative qualifications stipulated in Article III of       
 the Constitution and Section 5 of the Articles of Incorporation but otherwise meet the requirements for member
 ship established by the National Organization.  

c. Recommendation 3: The Constitution of the Order is hereby amended as follows:  

Article VII, Membership, is hereby amended to add a new Section 6 to read as follows:  

Section 6. A Brother who has been duly elected to membership in the Order shall not be subsequently disqualified from 
membership or be discharged from the Order solely because of that Brother’s change in gender or sexual identification. 

d. Recommendation 4: The Regulations of the Order are hereby amended as follows:  

Chapter III, Article X, Junior Associates, Section 2 is hereby amended to read as follows:  

Section 2. Junior Associates shall being a person who was biologically male at birth, at least six (6) years of age but less 
than fourteen (14) years of age who do not meet ancestor service (blood relative) qualifications stipulated in Article III on 
the Constitution and Section 200303 of the Articles of Incorporation but otherwise meet the requirements for member-
ship established by the National Organization.  

Recommendation 5 Refer to the Program & Policy during 142nd National Encampment  

e. Recommendation 5. It is recommended that Form 3, Membership Application, be amended so that the declaration in 
Part II, Application Information and Declaration, be amended to read as follows:  

I declare that I am a male being a person who was biologically male at birth, and that this application has been examined 
by me and to the best of my knowledge and belief is true, correct and complete and, if accepted, I will obey and support 
the National Constitution of the Order, the Bylaws of the Department and the Bylaws of the Camp.  

2. All Departments will see that this General Order is disseminated throughout. There cannot be any changes made to the 
items presented as this is the wording accepted by the 142nd National Encampment. It is strictly a For or Against Ratifi-
cation vote.  

3. Once the vote has been taken the Department Commander through the Department Secretary will notify IN WRITING 
the Commander-in-Chief and the National Secretary of the result of said vote. As soon as the 51 percent of the Depart-
ments ratify these changes will be in effect.  

http://www.suvcw.org
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* certain restrictions may apply. Some items may be out of stock. Contact wbusch@suvcwmo.org with questions. * 
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DEPARTMENT OF 
MISSOURI 

SONS OF UNION 
VETERANS 

OF THE CIVIL WAR 

 
Membership in the Sons of Union Veter-

ans of the Civil War (SUVCW) is open to 

all male descendants, whether through 

lineal or collateral line, and not less than 

14 years of age who: (1) are a blood rela-

tive of a soldier, sailor, marine or member 

of the Revenue Cutter Service, who was 

regularly mustered and served honorably 

in, was honorably discharged from or 

died in the service of the Army, Navy, 

Marine Corps or Revenue Cutter Service 

of the United States of America or in such 

state regiments called to active service 

and was subject to orders of United States 

general officers between April 12, 1861 

and April 9, 1865; (2) have never been 

convicted of any infamous or heinous 

crime and (3) have, or whose ancestor 

through whom membership is claimed, 

has never voluntarily borne arms against 

the government of the United States.  

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES IN THE DEPARTMENT 

• Central Region - Allied Orders Association - 6 & 7 Oct - Dayton, OH 

• Department Meeting - Saturday, Oct 14th - 10am -  Missouri River       
 Regional Library -  Jefferson City 

• 56th US Colored Troops Remembrance -  20th  Oct  11am - Jefferson  
 Barracks Cemetery 

• Battle of Westport: Sunday, 22 Oct 2023. South end of Loose Park near 
 55th and  Wornall. 

• Memorial Remembrance - 18 Nov - Gettysburg, PA 

Mailing Address Line 1 

Mailing Address Line 2 

Mailing Address Line 3 

Mailing Address Line 4 

Mailing Address Line 5 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Department of Missouri 
Sons of Union Veterans 

of the Civil War 
Randal A. Burd, Jr., PDC 
Editor, Missouri Unionist 

716 N. Shepherd St. 
Ironton, MO 63650 

 

E-mail: unionist@suvcwmo.org 

Events are taken from the Department’s website at 

http://www.suvcwmo.org 

Email wbusch@suvcwmo.org to have your event listed here and on the website!  


